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Lenten Term 

 

Loving God, 

Help us to work together 

to share what we have 

so that everyone has what they need. 

Help us to build a better world 

where each of us can become the best person we can be. 



Amen 

Dear families,  

Thank you for all your support with the Lenten fundraising. We truly appreciate your contributions 

and involvement. It was a joyous occasion when parents came to join us as we celebrated mass in 

school. Your presence made it even more special. 

As we approach Holy Week, we have an exciting event planned for Maundy Thursday. Year's 3 and 4 

will be performing a passion play in St Joseph's Church. We invite all of you to attend and witness 

their fantastic portrayal. 

This half term, we have organised numerous trips for our students. Year 5 and 6 have embarked on 

residential trips to the beautiful regions of Yorkshire and the Lake District. These trips provided 

valuable learning experiences outside the classroom, enhancing their understanding and 

appreciation of the world around them.  

We would also like to take a moment to celebrate the achievements of Miss Thomas. She has been 

shortlisted for the prestigious Primary Science Teacher of the Year award. This recognition is a 

testament to her dedication and passion for teaching. We are incredibly proud of her 

accomplishments. 

Wishing you and your families a joyful and peaceful Easter break. May this time bring you closer 

together and rejuvenate your spirits. Thank you once again for your continuous support. 

Warmest regards, 

Mrs H McGowan  

Attendance 

 

Children with poor attendance do less well at school.  

We have 50 children with attendance below 90%. 82% of these children are working below 

national expectation.  

We have 53 children with attendance above 98%. Only 32% of these children are working below 

national expectation, this includes some SEND children who come to school every day.  

The data speaks for itself.  

 



Our whole school attendance target is 96%. We have 49 pupils with perfect attendance this term.  

If you are unsure on whether your child can come to school when they are ill please follow the link 

below: NHS Guidence 

Reception     - 91.6% 

Year 1            - 91.6% 

Year 2            - 94.6% 

Year 3            - 93.3% 

Year 4            - 93.1% 

Year 5            - 93.0% 

Year 6            - 95.2% 

Our whole school attendance so far this year is 93.5%. 

We need to work together to improve this. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Did you know... 

• 90% attendance is the equivalent to a pupil missing one half day per week or missing 4 

whole weeks over the year - approximately 120 lessons per year missed.  

Children who have time off often find it difficult to catch up and do well. 

• You can talk to Ms Ali or Mrs Saunders if you are struggling to get your child into school. We 

are always here to help where we can.  

Irish Dancing Workshop 

 

A former pupil of ours, Gabrielle, recently visited our school to conduct an Irish dancing workshop. 

The children were absolutely delighted by this activity, with one of them even expressing their 

eagerness to watch Irish dancing tutorials on YouTube. It was a fantastic opportunity for the children 

to experience a new cultural activity and learn about the traditions of this popular dance form. The 

workshop was a great success, and we are grateful to Gabrielle for sharing her passion and expertise 

with our pupils. 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



Residentials 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Science Week  

 

The science week focus this year was time. Miss Thomas organised an amazing science week with 

lots of activities including making timers, science poster competitions and student ambassador 

workshops. There was a special visit from Scientist Saunders who did a static electricity workshop 

using the Van de Graaff. The students had the opportunity to learn hands-on and explore the 

fascinating world of science. It was an engaging and inspiring week that sparked curiosity and 

enthusiasm among the students. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



World Book Day 2024 

 

Mrs Park truly did a fantastic job of organising World Book Day 2024 in our school. The event was a 

resounding success, filled with excitement and educational activities. One highlight was the return of 

The Masked Reader, where children eagerly participated in guessing the mystery readers. They also 

had the chance to immerse themselves in book themes through a VR experience and a thrilling book-

themed escape room. 



In addition, the children got creative by designing their own bookmarks, showcasing their artistic 

talents and love for reading. The entire day was a celebration of literature and imagination, fostering 

a lifelong passion for books. Mrs Park's hard work and dedication to promoting literacy made this 

World Book Day an unforgettable experience for everyone involved. 

 

 

 

 



 

Lent Walk 

 

The school recently completed the annual Cafod Lent Walk, with pupils and staff eagerly 

participating. Excitement filled the air as we embarked on a journey to Queens Park, guided by our 

shared commitment to make a difference in the world. This year's theme revolved around the 

concept of generosity – an essential quality that holds the power to transform lives. 

During the walk, every step we took brought us closer to combatting poverty and making a positive 

impact. Furthermore, we extend our heartfelt gratitude to everyone who generously donated £1 

towards this noble cause. Together, we can strive towards eliminating poverty, step by step. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Eco Team Project 

 



Some of our Eco Warriors have been to Tesco today to recycle our bread bag blocks. The children met 

with the Tesco community champion Lisa, who showed them all the different things they can recycle 

     to help our planet.  

 

     God our Father, 

We often abuse the planet which you have given us to live in. 

May our efforts to recycle and care for our planet be pleasing to you. 

Amen. 

 



 

 



 

 



Uniform 

 

At St Antony's School, we place great importance on the wearing of a school uniform. Uniforms 

create a sense of unity and pride among the students, fostering a positive and respectful learning 

environment.  

The school ties can be purchased from the school office for £6.   

It is also important to note that earrings are not allowed to be worn as part of the uniform. 

To maintain consistency and uphold the school's standards, phone calls will be made home if 

children come to school in incorrect uniform.  

In regards to PE, children are required to wear plain black leggings, joggers or shorts without 

prominent logos. Additionally, they are expected to wear PE hoodies and t-shirts in red, blue, yellow, 

or green. This allows for easy identification during physical activities and encourages a sense of team 

spirit. 

By adhering to the school uniform policy, St Antony's School aims to instil a strong sense of pride, 

discipline, and community among its students. 



To summarise, after the holiday yellow cards will be issued for uniform breaches. Please adhere to 

the following: 

• No jewellery including no earrings (clear plastic place holders only) 

• Ties must be worn with a white shirt (no polo shirts or t-shirts) 

• Black school shoes or pumps with uniform 

• Trainers are only to be worn with PE kits  

• Only black leggings, joggers or shorts with PE kits (No prominent logos) 

Safeguarding 

 

Holidays can be tough, and we understand that. At St Antony's, we prioritize the safety and wellbeing 

of our students above all else. We encourage all parents to reach out if they have any concerns or 



need support during this time. Remember, safeguarding our children is a collective effort, and 

together we can create a safe and secure environment for all. 

Below are some helpful links: 

Domestic Violence Helpline 

Wish Centre 

Salvation Army 

Mind 

Kooth - Mental Health Support For Young Children 

Andy's Man Hub - Mental Heath support For Men 

 

https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/
https://www.thewishcentre.org/contact/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.uk/contact-us
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/guides-to-support-and-services/crisis-services/helplines-listening-services/
https://www.koothplc.com/our-products/young-people
https://andysmanclub.co.uk/find-your-nearest-group/


 

Announcements  

 

• Dads and Lads drop in with Mr Shaw and Mr Saunders. A chance for dads and older lads to 

come together for a chat and feel a part of the school community. Please come and join us 

for a brew and cake                . Date will be posted on class DOJO. 



Parent Governor 

 

Our school is looking for a dedicated and passionate parent governor to join our governing board. 

This is a fantastic opportunity to make a difference in your child's education and contribute to the 

overall success of our school.  

 

To be a parent governor you should have: 

• A strong commitment to the role and to improving outcomes for children  

• Good inter-personal skills, curiosity, and a willingness to learn and develop new skills  

• The specific skills required to make sure the governing board delivers effective governance  

 

Follow the link below to complete the form before 28th March. Parent Governor Form 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCbvfptXO5gJ0AeYGA5W3Lu58xokvk9vZ-Vqmezxjj7vV0bA/viewform


What's coming up next term? 

 

• 25th March - The start of Holy Week 

• 25th March - Turning Disability Into Possibility Workshop 

• 26th March - Blackpool zoo for Reception class 

• 26th March - Parent's Evening from 3:15pm 

• 27th March - Good to be green 

• 27th March - Year 1 Music Performance 2:30-3pm 

• 27th March - Easter Bingo 3:30-4:30pm 

• 28th March - Passion Play at St Joseph's Church - Time TBC 

• 28th March 1pm finish. 

• 9th April - return to school 

• 6th May - Closed for one day only 

• 8th May - Crowning of Our Lady 

• 13th May - Start of SATs  

• 15th May - Wood End Farm for Reception Class 

• 20th May - Laudato Si week 

• 22nd May - Sports Day (weather Permitting) 

• 24th May - Break up for half term 

Keep your eyes peeled on class dojo and the school website for more events. 
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